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Washington, DC
January 25, 2008

Fighting for Life in America:  This past Tuesday, thousands of people journeyed to Washington to take part in the annual March for Life in commemoration of the babies killed in abortions. Tuesday was also the 35th anniversary of Roe v. Wade.

Congressman Mike Pence (R-IN) wrote an opinion piece in The Washington Times  entitled “Life is Winning in America”:

Despite the best efforts of the pro-abortion movement to defend abortion on demand, more Americans embrace the sanctity of life than ever before. While more than 50 million innocent human lives have been ended by abortion since Roe v. Wade, abortions have declined by nearly 20 percent in the past fifteen years. That’s more than 881 lives saved per day—each a poignant reminder of why we can never relent in the defense of life.

Most of these children have not been saved by political action, but by the power of persuasion. Everyday, in crisis pregnancy centers and across kitchen tables, the truth about abortion is being told. Compassion is overcoming convenience, life is defeating despair, and hope is vanquishing a lifetime of regret. 

House Republican Leader John Boehner (R-OH) welcomed the March for Life participants issuing a statement telling the marchers that “the pro-life movement has saved countless lives over the past 35 years, and those participating in today’s March for Life should hold their heads high, knowing that their actions are having a positive and meaningful impact.”

President Bush, in anticipation of the March for Life, proclaimed Sunday, January 20, 2008 National Sanctity of Human Life Day. He stated in the proclamation, “We recognize that each life has inherent dignity and matchless value, and we reaffirm our steadfast determination to defend the weakest and most vulnerable members of our society.” President Bush also made his annual call to the participants of the march who rallied at the National Mall.
Politicians, religious leaders, papers, and magazines acknowledged the march, but America’s “paper of record,” The New York Times, did not contain even one reference to Tuesday’s event, the largest pro-life gathering in America.

Fighting for Marriage in Florida: Pro-family advocates in Florida are marshaling their forces as they race against the clock to obtain enough legal signatures to place a state constitutional marriage amendment on the 2008 ballot.

Florida Marriage Protection Amendment petitions garnered more than 611,000 signatures. Unfortunately, the Florida Division of Elections audited the signatures and discounted 30,000 of the petitions rendering the petition effort 22,000 signatures short.
According to Mat Staver, the founder of Liberty Counsel, the various petition signatures must be counted each month by state law, “so it is absolutely critical that every pastor in the state of Florida, every person who has an email in the state of Florida, distribute this petition to get this on the ballot," urges Staver. "We're asking every pastor in Florida to actually distribute a Florida Marriage Protection Amendment Petition to every person in the congregation."

 

Staver is no stranger to the amendment effort in Florida. In 2006, he successfully defended the constitutionality of the marriage amendment language before the Florida Supreme Court. Staver states that if the petition drive fails to obtain the necessary signatures, it will be another two years before voters will have the opportunity to consider the amendment.

ACTION:  The deadline for signatures on petitions is February 1. 2008.  Those living in Florida can help gain signatures, and/or help deliver petitions.  Please go to www.Florida4Marriage.org for more information.

Disconnect: The Barna Group released a survey this week demonstrating that there is a disconnect between the political concerns of evangelical Christians and those of the general American population. The researchers surveyed more than 2,000 adults last year concerning their attitudes about moral and social issues. David Kinnaman, president of Barna, stated that most Americans found the issues of "poverty, the personal debt that individual Americans carry, and HIV/AIDS" to be the top three issues.
 
However, evangelical Christians ranked their concerns differently citing abortion, personal debt, and broadcast decency as their top three issues. Kinnaman also points out that there were also differences in the rankings of issues among the broader evangelical community. The less overtly religious respondents had views more in keeping with the general non-evangelical public. 

"We found that the [top concerns were] ... illegal immigration [at] 60 percent ... followed by global warming at 57 percent, abortion [at] 50 percent and the content of television and movies at 45 percent," describes Kinnaman. "The least concerning of those issues was homosexuality, at 35 percent."
 
Kinnaman believes evangelicals are more likely to be focused on the "character and quality and the type of culture" they live in, "not simply the laws or issues of [the] environment."
 
In addition, the Barna survey found that one in four Americans feels political involvement by conservative Christians is at the very least unwelcome. "It's something that we within the Christian community have to understand," Kinnaman continues. "And rather than be defensive about [it], try to figure out, alright, at what points have there been things that we've done or said that maybe haven't conveyed the heart of Christ in our political engagement?"
 
According to Barna's research, only 64 million adults out of 224 million American adults claim to be born-again Christians, and about 15 million are evangelical.
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